# 成都石室中学 2024-2025 学年度上期高 2025 届省模模拟

# 英语试卷

试卷说明:

英语考试时间共 120 分钟,满分 150 分。英语试题卷分第 I 卷 (选择题) 和第 II 卷 (非选择题)。 考试做答时,须将答案答在答题卡上,在本试卷、草稿纸上答题无效。

# 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

# 第一节 (共 5 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 7.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C,三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What time are the speakers meeting Paul?

A. At 6:30.

B. At 7:30.

C. At 8:00.

2. What is the woman excited about?

A. Celebrating her birthday.

B. Visiting her sister.

C. Getting a driver's license.

3. Who is responsible for the incident according to the man?

A. Himself.

B. The woman.

C. Peter.

4. How does the man feel about the woman's words?

A. Surprised.

B. Uninterested.

C. Nervous.

5. What is the relationship between the speakers?

A. Classmates.

B. Colleagues.

C. Professor and student.

# 第二节 (共15小题;每小题 1.5分,满分 22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有 2 至 4 个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有 5 秒钟的时间阅读各个小题; 听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

### 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. Why is the woman late?
  - A. She could not find the man's company.
  - B. She was waiting for an assistant.
  - C. She had to park far away.
- 7. What will the man do in the afternoon?
  - A. Lock a room.
  - B. Change a light.
  - C. Conduct an interview.

A. Planning a schedule.

### 听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

- 8. What are the speakers discussing?
  - . What are the speakers discussing:
    - B. Choosing a destination.
- C. Booking a trip.

- 9. How will the speakers explore the city today?
  - A. By bus.

B. By bike.

C. On foot.

第1页,共10页 命题/审题:成都石室中学北湖校区高2025届英语备课组

### 听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

- 10. What does Trudy say about the buyer?
  - A. He will pay what the owner wants.
  - B. He thinks the house needs repairs.
  - C. He wants one more tour of the house.
- 11. What did Trudy talk about with the buyer?
  - A. The moving date.
  - B. The decoration details.
  - C. The available furniture.
- 12. What will the man do this Friday?
  - A. Find a new house.
- B. Sign a deal.
- C. Move out.

# 听第9段材料,回答第13至16題。

- 13. Why does Barbara do her research secretly?
  - A. To gain fame as a journalist.
  - B. To get first-hand experience.
  - C. To avoid interviews with people.
- 14. How long did Barbara spend doing low-wage jobs?
  - A. One month.
- B. Three months.
- C. Four months.
- 15. What did Barbara discover during the research?
  - A. The jobs didn't require much effort.
  - B. The wages couldn't cover the rents.
  - C. The workers' lives were tough.
- 16. How does Barbara describe her book?
  - A. Informative.
- B. Profitable.
- C. Well-structured.

# 听第 10 段材料, 回答第 17 至 20 题。

- 17. What did a recent study reveal about gardening?
  - A. Older people tend to do gardening.
  - B. Gardening is suitable for all age groups.
  - C. More young people enjoy gardening than the elderly.
- 18. What percentage of participants like buying gardening items?
  - A. About 60%.
- B. About 67%.
- C. About 78%.
- 19. Where do the participants like doing gardening the most?
  - A. In the living rooms.
- B. On the balconies.
- C. On the kitchen windows.

- 20. What does the speaker mention at last?
  - A. The benefits of gardening.
- B. The key to gardening.
- C. The types of gardening.

# 第二部分 阅读理解 (共两节,满分50分)

### 第一节 (共15小题,每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的四个选项  $(A \setminus B \setminus C \cap D)$  中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

Α

Vacation in the beautiful city of Orlando, Florida to experience amazing fun that the entire family can enjoy. Orlando offers some amazing adventures, so if you are planning a getaway in the area, be sure to take advantage of the convenience that Vacations Made Easy offers when booking our tickets.

#### **Universal Studios**

At Universal Studios, visitors of all ages are sure to get the thrill of excitement exploring some of the most well-known pop culture icons in the world. From sipping Butterbeer in Hogsmeade to riding thrill rides based on superheroes, Universal is brimming with an load of things to do. Of course, the park is also home to rides, shows, and food areas which offer mouthwatering treats and meals to fuel your fun.

### **Disney World**

Perhaps the most famous and iconic theme park in the world, Disney World is Orlando's most beloved attraction, making it well worth the drive or trip to the Orlando International Airport! With your Disney World Ticket, you can explore several different parks including Magic Kingdom or Volcano Bay. Plus, Disney is also home to your favorite characters, allowing people of all ages to visit with their Disney heroes from Peter Pan to Maleficent.

### **Miami Sightseeing Tours**

Just a short drive from Orlando is Miami, Florida which is home to beautiful sand beaches and fun. Guests who don't want to worry about traffic can embark upon one of these great bus adventures which allow them to kick back and relax while enjoying the scenery.

#### Florida Manatee(海牛) Snorkel & Swim Adventure Tour

This trip is perfect for those who love animals and learning about the great outdoors. On this adventure, guests will be able to enjoy a 12-hour guided adventure to see beautiful manatees in their natural habitat. The price of your ticket also includes breakfast and lunch as well as admission to the Homosassa State Wildlife Park. You will not have to worry about navigating traffic either as the trip includes hotel pick-up and roundtrip transportation.

- 21. Which is the most popular attraction in Orlando?
  - A. Universal Studios.
- B. Disney World.
- C. Miami Sightseeing Tours.
- D. Florida Manatee Snorkel & Swim Adventure Tour.
- 22. Which of the following is true according to the text?
  - A. Visitors to Universal Studios ought to bring food with them.
  - B. Disney World may not suit tourists of a certain age group.
  - C. Miami Sightseeing Tours is friendly to those who can't drive.
  - D. Visitors of Florida Manatee Snorkel & Swim Adventure Tour need go and return by themselves.
- 23. Where is the passage most probably taken from?
  - A. A government document.

B. A geography textbook.

C. A travel website.

D. An advertising poster.

B

In the woods waits the only person with whom I can be myself—Gale. I can feel the muscles in my face relaxing, my pace quickening as I climb the hills to our place, a rock ledge overlooking a valley. The sight of him waiting there brings on a smile. Gale says I never smile except in the woods.

"Hey, Katniss," says Gale.

"Look what I shot." Gale holds up a loaf of bread with an arrow stuck in it, and I laugh. It's real bakery bread. Fine bread like this is for special occasions.

- "What did it cost you?" I said.
- "Just a squirrel."
- "My sister Prim left us a cheese." I pull it out.

His expression brightens at the treat. "Thank you, Prim. We'll have a real feast."

Suddenly he falls into a Capitol accent as he mimics(模仿) Effie Trinket, the dramatically positive woman who arrives once a year from the Capitol to announce the names to play the death game.

- "l almost forgot! Happy Hunger Games!—"
- "—be ever in your favor!" I finish the sentence in the same tone.

We have to joke about it because the alternative is to be scared to death. Besides, the Capitol accent is so affected, almost anything sounds funny in it.

I watch as Gale pulls out his knife and slices the bread. He could be my brother. Straight black hair, olive skin, we even have the same gray eyes. But we're not related. Most of the families who work the mines resemble one another this way.

Gale spreads the bread slices with the soft goat cheese. The day is glorious. The food is wonderful. Everything would be perfect if this really was a holiday, if all the day off meant roaming the mountains with Gale, hunting for tonight's supper. But instead we have to be standing in the square waiting for the names to be called out and then die in the Hunger Games before long.

- "We could do it, you know," Gale says quietly.
- "What?" I ask.
- "Leave the district. Run off. Live in the woods. You and I, we could make it," says Gale.
- I don't know how to respond. The idea is so preposterous.
- "If we didn't have so many kids," he adds quickly.

They're not our kids, of course. They are our sisters and brothers. And you may as well count in our mothers, too, because how would they live without us? Who would fill those mouths that are always asking for more?

- 24. What can be inferred about the relationship between Katniss and Gale?
  - A. They are relatives who share a strong bond.
  - B. They are cousins who work together in the mines.
  - C. They are friends who share a common destiny.
  - D. They are a couple who manage to escape together.
- 25. Based on the context, what does the word "preposterous" mean in the article?
  - A. Ridiculous and unreasonable.
- B. Exciting and thrilling.
- C. Appealing and irresistible.
- D. Discouraging and depressing.
- 26. Which of the following is true according to the text?
  - A. They live in the forest and survive by hunting.
  - B. They sometimes trade prey for necessities.
  - C. They work in the mines with almost no rest.
  - D. They own a bakery and often make bread for special occasions.
- 27. What is the article mainly about?
  - A. The importance of sacrifice for family and community.
  - B. The joy of hunting prey and gathering food in the woods.

- C. The anticipation of joining in the Hunger Games.
- D. The struggle of living under the control of the Capitol.

C

Residents of India's capital New Delhi choked in a poisonous smog Wednesday as worsening air pollution surged past 50 times the World Health Organization's recommended daily maximum.

Many in the city cannot afford air filters(浄化器)nor do they have homes where they can effectively seal from the misery of foul smelling air.

Cooler temperatures and slow-moving winds trap deadly pollutants each winter, stretching from mid-October until at least January. At dawn on Wednesday, hazardous pollutant levels in parts of the urban area of more than 30 million people topped 806 micrograms per cubic meter, according to monitoring firm IQAir.

That is more than 53 times the World Health Organization recommended daily maximum of dangerous cancer-causing microparticles known as PM2.5 pollutants that enter the bloodstream through the lungs. By midday, when air usually is at its best, it eased to about 25-35 times above danger levels, depending on different districts.

The city is blanketed in acrid smog each year, primarily blamed on stubble(秸秆) burning by farmers in neighboring regions to clear their fields for ploughing, as well as factories and traffic emissions. But a report by The New York Times this month, based on air and soil samples it collected over five years, revealed the dangerous smoke and gases released from power plants burning the city's landfill garbage mountains also gave rise to the smog.

The India Meteorological Department said that at least 18 regional airports had a visibility lower than 1,000 meters — even dropping below 500 meters in Delhi.

India's Supreme Court last month ruled that clean air was a fundamental human right, ordering both the central government and state-level authorities to take action. But critics say arguments between rival politicians heading neighboring states — as well as between central and local authorities — have compounded the problem.

Politicians from the central government are accused of not wanting to anger key figures in their constituencies( 选 ), particularly powerful farming groups. City authorities have launched several initiatives to tackle pollution, which have achieved far less than expected in practice.

D. Fight against.

- 28. Which of the following contributes to the severe smog in New Delhi?
  - A. New Delhi Residents' limited access to air filters.
  - B. Low temperature and unfavorable air conditions.
  - C. Intentional burning of stubble by both farmers and factories.
  - D. Poisonous smoke and gases released from landfill garbage mountains.
- 29. What does the underlined phrase in Paragraph 2 probably mean?
  - A. Give rise to.

    B. Bring an end to.

    C. Shelter from.
- 30. What can be inferred from the passage?
  - A. The central government and local authorities seek to cooperate and address the issue.
  - B. Statistics show the air quality of the India capital is at its best in the morning.
  - C. New Delhi has the poorest visibility across the country on that particular day.
  - D. Politicians from central government are reluctant to upset influential individuals.
- 31. What is a suitable title of the passage?
  - A. India's capital chokes on toxic smog

- B. India struggles to breathe free
- C. Severe smog poisons India
- D. Who is to blame for the smog in New Delhi?

D

When Noah Lyles, an American sprinter, won gold in the Olympics 100-metre race in August, he held his hands out in front of him, wrists together and fingers extended, as though getting ready to catch a large ball. The gesture may have seemed odd, but fans of Japanese animation knew immediately that Mr. Lyles, a die-hard fan of the genre, was making a reference to a popular animation series, "Dragon Ball".

Once a domestically consumed product "watched by people with no friends at school", as one veteran producer recalls, anime has become a global sensation. There is an aesthetic meaning: anime is hand-drawn and usually two-dimensional, unlike the photorealistic 3D animation that has grown more common outside Japan. The characters often resemble hyper-caffeinated Tintins, with unusually large, expressive eyes, small noses, strange hair and easy-to-read emotions.

Recently anime has raced into people's homes with Lyles-like speed. In 2023 Japan's anime industry hit a record high, with revenues of ¥339 billion (\$2.3b billion). Two factors help explain anime's surging global popularity. The first is streaming, which made anime easier to find and watch. Fans no longer have to depend on the decisions of network programmers or wait a week for another episode. They can explore and discover on their own. Anime viewership boomed during the pandemic, as the world sat at home in front of screens for months. Second, audiences have grown tired and suspicious of Hollywood's neat resolutions. As Susan Napier, a professor at Tufts University and expert on anime, explains, "Technology hasn't brought us the utopia we thought it would, and the post-cold-war world has become more dangerous than we imagined," which makes happily-ever-after endings implausible. Anime is willing to have heroes killed off and characters suffer huge loss. At the same time, protagonists(主角) are often cute and relatable. "It's a dark world out there," Ms. Napier says, so audiences "want that fluffy cuteness".

Japan's government noticed and eventually took action: in 2013 it launched an initiative called "Cool Japan", in which it invested some ¥90 billion to propel Japan's creative industries abroad. It was a flop, because of poorly chosen investments, but that has not stopped the government from trying again: it wants to quadruple the value of Japan's content industry by 2033.

"People are aware of a world that's unstable and more dangerous and have less ability to believe in the happily ever after," Ms. Napier of Tufts suggests. Bad news for the world, but good for Japanese animators.

- 32. Why did Noah Lyles make the gesture in the first paragraph?
  - A. To show his surprise at winning the race.
  - B. To demonstrate his readiness to catch a ball.
  - C. To pay admiration to his favorite animation series.
  - D. To signal his confidence in winning the future races.
- 33. What can be inferred from the passage?
  - A. Japanese anime achieves greater success at home than abroad.
  - B. Japanese anime features characters with expressive and realistic design.
  - C. Japanese anime conveys an aesthetic meaning with 3D technology.
  - D. Japanese anime has undergone an expansion of audience.
- 34. Which of the following statements accounts for anime's increasing global popularity?
  - A. The pandemic makes audiences sit at home, exploring and discovering the episodes on their own.
  - B. Streaming enables fans to be independent of network schedules and saves waiting time.

- C. Unlike Hollywood's neat resolutions, anime creates unsatisfying endings to the heroes.
- D. Technology fails to make the world safer, making happily-ever-after endings implausible.
- 35. What's Japanese government' attitude towards its anime industry?
  - A. Supportive.
- B. Pessimistic.
- C. Cautious.

D. Worried.

### 第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项,选项中有两项为多余选项。请将答案写在答题卷上。

Your colleague is the first one in and the last one to leave. They volunteer to take on every additional task that comes your team's way and they respond to emails within minutes. They're working all the time, whether from the office or from home. \_\_\_36\_\_

Dealing with such a workmate can be challenging, but there are steps you can take to ease the negative effects of their behavior on yourself and your team.

### Depersonalize their actions.

<u>37</u>, this is a classic example of a cognitive bias. In social psychology, this refers to the tendency humans have to owe another person's actions to their character or personality, while crediting our own behavior to external or situational factors that are outside our control. In other words, your colleague is probably not overworking to frighten or exceed you. Debias your thinking by considering other reasons for their behavior.

38

Guilt can make it easy for you to fall into the same patterns as your colleague. You may start comparing your capacity and output to theirs and wonder, "Am I really working hard enough?" Before you begin overextending yourself in an effort to "catch up", mind your mindset and be aware of extremist thinking. Taking time off for self-care isn't indulgent(纵容的), rather it's a precondition for your performance.

#### Set boundaries.

Workaholics tend to have few boundaries. You'll need to play defense by managing their expectations around your response times and availability. Let's say your colleague asks you to turn around a project brief in less than 24 hours. You can push back and explain, "That's not possible. If you have this sort of task in the future, I'll need at least a three days' notice to work it into my schedule." \_\_\_\_39\_\_\_

Finally, remember to adjust your perspective on productivity. Despite the fact that you're tempted to evaluate your daily success based on the number of hours you work, it's the quality of work you deliver that matters most.

- A. Resist peer pressure.
- B. Accept your incapacity.
- C. In short, you're dealing with a workaholic, or a work enthusiast.
- D. Being good at your job doesn't mean working more but producing results.
- E. If you blame yourself for failing to outperform your workaholic colleagues
- F. While it's tempting to assume your colleague is overworking to outshine you
- G. You might also advocate for better systems and processes that replace excess effort.

# 第三部分 语言运用 (共两节,满分30分)

### 第一节 完形填空(共15小题,每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。 第7页,共10页 命题/审题:成都石室中学北湖校区高2025届英语备课组

It was the first	night of Chanukah(光明节) a	and the night before El	lie's last final. As a freshm	an she
was more than ready	to go home for the first time	since August. She'd p	acked everything41_	the
books she was crami	ming with and her menorah(烛	(台) that's lit every nig	ht of Chanukah. Ellie had b	een so
42 to pack the m	enorah earlier that night.			
However, just a	as she was to it	was OK to "skip" the	first night's lighting, the	44
from that special pla	ace where "mother guilt" resid	des said, "You lit the r	menorah!" Therefore, Ellie	lit the
candles, said the bles	ssings and placed the menorah	<u>45</u> .		
46 re	turning to the dorm after holi-	days, she found a sma	ll "Thank you" note taped	to her
door, signed "Susan'	and dated the first day of Cha	anukah. Not knowing a	Susan, Ellie 47 th	ie note
had been delivered to	her by mistake.			
Suddenly, there	was a knock. There, standing	g in the hall was a wo	man Ellie didn't recognize	:. "I'm
Susan," she said. "I v	wanted to thank you48	_ but you'd already lef	before I finished my finals	;."
Sensing Ellie's	(her) confusion, Susan	49 to come in and	explain. It seemed that Sus	an had
been facing the same	e50 that night. Beca	use her sister Hannah	had been killed by a drunk	driver
ten months earlier, a	and the sisters had always tal	ken turns lighting	51 candle and this	wasn't
Susan's year. It was	too <u>52</u> to even think	about Chanukah withou	ut Hannah and Susan had d	ecided
on skipping the entir	e holiday.			
Susan was abou	it to close her drapes(窗帘) wh	nen she happened to see	the candles in	Ellie's
window. "It was if H	Iannah had taken her turn and	put the menorah in yo	our window for me to see."	Susan
said she54	the lights and watched the cand	dles with blurred eyes u	intil they burned out.	
Believing Hann	ah's lights would never go out	t but be there in her her	art when she needed reconn	nection
with Hannah, all Sus	san had to do was55	her eyes and "see" the	e candles in the window, th	e ones
that Hannah had lit th	he last time it was her turn.			
41. A. except	B. beyond	C. besides	D. despite	
42. A. distracted	B. tempted	C. influenced	D. promoted	
43. A. simplify	B. justify	C. identify	D. modify	
44. A. sound	B. figure	C. voice	D. warning	
45. A. in her suitcas	·	C. in her study	D. on her window	
46. A. In	B. For	C. With	D. On	
47. A. decided	B. agreed	C. suspected	D. noticed	
48. A. in person	B. on time	C. on purpose	D. in relief	
49. A. begged	B. longed	C. asked	D. agreed	
50. A. vision	B. imagination	C. puzzle	D. dilemma	
51. A. the last	B. the first	C. the best	D. the worst	
52. A. pitiful	B. wonderful	C. painful	D. hopeful	
53. A. shining	B. illuminating	C. flaming	D. spreading	
54. A. turned down	B. turned off	C. turned on	D. turned up	
55. A. open	B. blink	C. widen	D. close	

# 第二节 语法填空(共10小题,每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Li Ziqi, one of China's most popular influencers, made 56.\_\_\_\_\_ surprising comeback on the afternoon of November 12 after she stopped posting videos for more than three years.

She first made her name in 2016 on Sina Weibo and went viral overseas afterwards. With short videos

featuring poetic portrayals of rural life and covering 57  Chinese culture, nothing seems impossible with Li's hands work  (dress) in graceful traditional garments, rises at sunri	king magic. In the videos, Li, often 58.
bamboo furniture.	ise, rests at sunset, plants seeds and crarts
Li, born in 1990, has lived with her grandparents in Mianya	ing Sichuan since the age of 6 after her
father 59. (die). Life was difficult for her during her yo	
60. (live) on. She started to work in the city at 14 and started to wo	
home but for her grandmother 61. (fall) ill in 2012. A	
shop to sell mostly food products. To increase sales, she took	
62. these products were created.	
A Weibo user once remarked, "Li's success lies in her passion for	life." Another Weibo user wrote, "Thank
you for giving me an opportunity to appreciate the landscap	pe in the countryside." But Li is not
63 criticism. Some people have expressed skepticis	m because it is 64(believe)
that she looks so perfect after a long day of work in the fields. To c	do what she does would be, for most of us
65(entire) unlikely.	. 0
	X
第四部分 写作(共两节,满分 40 分)	
第一节 (满分 15 分)	
假如你是李华,你对某大学关于人工智能的暑期课程—	—大语言模型(Large Language Models)
十分感兴趣,请按要求写一封申请信,内容包含以下方面:	1 - 1.0
1. 表明申请意愿;	
2. 阐述感兴趣的理由;	
3. 介绍个人 <mark>优势。</mark>	
Dear Admissions Committee,	
	Warm regards,
	Li Hua

# 第二节 (满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

The stage lights in the music hall darkened, as the next school's concert band settled onstage. The First Chair, a young violinist, called upon each section to play, tuning them with precision and grace. The moment the musical director appeared, a wave of applause filled the air. The annual High School Music Festival was the highlight of my year. As a music teacher, I never missed a session, always amazed by the extraordinary talents the musical directors inspired in their students. But this year might be my last visit. With age catching up, my desire for retirement was growing stronger.

Honestly, there was always a touch of dissatisfaction and envy in my heart as I watched these school bands, because I had never been able to develop a band to this level. I taught in a small primary school. My students played beginner music, and they were happy when we managed to play from the start all the way to the end of a piece, with all the instruments finishing together. The complexities of full tone, dynamic

control, and balance were beyond their abilities.

As the band opened with their first piece, the striking sound of violins, accompanied by the lively notes of pianos, set my heart pounding. Wouldn't it be great to be the musical director for one of these massive high school bands? I thought as the music transported me. When the last notes rang out, there was a brief silence before thunderous applause erupted. My aging eyes scanned the stage, seeking familiar faces among the performers. But my vision was no longer sharp enough to recognize anyone.

During the tea break, I headed toward the entrance hall. "Miss Jones!" a young man's voice cut through the crowd. I recognized the concert uniform he was wearing. It was the very violinist I had been admiring, Puzzled, I searched his face for familiar features, It turned out to be Bradley, a former student of mine who was difficult to forget, Schoolwork had been hard for him, and he had struggled through all his subjects. It was a pleasant surprise to meet him here. We sat down and had a chat.

王思	:		

 	•	1/2//	•	 ~	,	 	Н	,			

1 绿写词数应为 150 个左右:

	式在答题纸的相应				<b>S</b> .
I remembered t	he day when he aske	ed to join the scho	ool band	$\leftarrow$	
					60
I was still <mark>smil</mark> i	ng as I made my wa	y back to the mus	sic hall.	Ó	